
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Kia Ora te Whānau! 

Beach Clean-Up! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Friday 29th March, our wonderful school community once again came together to participate in the Peninsular beach clean-
up. Bayswater children and staff really appreciated the amazing turnout of whānau who supported this annual event.  The 
children arrived at school equipped with their buckets and gloves, ready for an adventure. Very few disposable gloves were 
called upon.  
 
Many of the children returned to school muddy and tired, but with happy memories, and a feeling that they had made a 
difference to the environment. We have noticed that there is less overtly visible rubbish each year that we do the beach clean 
up. This is very reassuring. During a prior presentation from Sustainable Coastlines, the children learned about microplastics 
and the harmful effect that small pieces of plastic cause in our ecosystems.  At the beach clean up, the children demonstrated 
the Bayswater value of resilience, as they searched for small bits of rubbish.  Many of the children spoke about the microplastics 
that they found during their search. Alice MacLuckie shared,  “Sadly, most of the rubbish was micro plastic which is the most 
dangerous to animals.” 
The children were not only pleased to share the rubbish they had collected, but were equally as delighted to spot crabs and 
other living creatures in the mangroves. Brooklyn Carew shared, “I liked that we got to have fun in the environment.”  

Dianne Cluett 

 
Whakataukī: 

Manaaki Tangata, Manaaki Whenua, Haere Whakamua  
Care for the People, Care for the Land, Move forward 

2nd April 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 213 

Thursday 4th April  Lego creations in the Library at lunchtime today at 1:20pm. 

Friday 5th April  EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Monday 8th April Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 8th April Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 9th April ANZAC craft in the Library at 1.20pm. 

 

 



Health and Safety at School 
You may have noticed in the senior corridor, just past the office, there is a health 
and safety noticeboard. This details the staff members who are St John’s 
trained, the location of our defibrillator (opposite the noticeboard, just outside the 
sick bay) and information about our Health and Safety Committee.   
 
The first item on every staff admin meeting and the children’s school council 
meetings is always health and safety.  The children are first rate at spotting 
hazards around the school that we, as adults, would probably never notice!   
 

As well as keeping a hazard register of anything which is a potential risk, the school also logs and monitors ‘hits and near hits’ ie 
accidents and near accidents which occur on site.  These are tracked over time and monitored for patterns and trends.  If you 
are ever in school and notice something which you think might be dangerous, please let us know.  
 
 
As part of health and safety in school, we have regular evacuation and lock-down practices.  
Approximately once a year, we also have an earthquake drill – which is the combination of both 
(starting with a ‘lock down’ and finishing with an evacuation).  When we carry out lock down 
practices, we are careful not to scare the children and so always use a scenario like a swarm of 
bees, an extreme weather event or a dangerous dog in the playground. You can see the red and 
green lock down and evacuation notices around school if you would like to look at these in more 
detail.  

 
School Closure Last Friday Afternoon 
Thank you very much to whānau who collected their children or who arranged for someone else to do 
so on Friday afternoon last week.  As you know, we had a burst water pipe which meant that we had 
no water.  Schools are not permitted to remain open without running water, for obvious reasons!  We 
appreciate that the sudden and unexpected closure of school is hugely inconvenient for parents and 
we only do so when absolutley necessary.  
 

 

Board of Trustees 
Our school is governed by a democratically elected Board of Trustees.   
These trustees make important decisions about our school's  
strategic direction, student achievement outcomes, resources,  
staffing and much more.  The School Trustee Triennial Elections are being  
held this year, and we would welcome your involvement. 
 
Being a trustee is an important and rewarding role.  Parents,  
families, whānau and people from the wider community can all be trustees.   
We are always looking for a range of people with a variety of skills, 
experiences, and attributes who believe in making a positive difference to our 
children’s learning.  
 
If you're interested in standing for election or nominating someone you know, 
please contact the school office.  If you have any questions or would like to 
find out more about what is involved in being a trustee, please contact 
Lindsay.  Nominations close at noon on Friday 10th May.  Election Day is 
Friday, 24th May 2019. 

 

Te Hau Kupua TKR 
Our Kōhanga Reo, located on Bayswater School grounds, has limited vacancies for tamariki who are over two years of 

age.There are vacancies right now and we would welcome you to call in and meet our Kaimahi and tamariki and look at what we 

can offer.  Please phone Gail Kapa 09 4458 641 for any enquiries. 
 

Winter Share 
Please bring in unwanted good quality winter items (adults/kids clothing, duvets, blankets, winter sheets etc.) for the Winter 
Share in term 2. 
 

Items can be dropped into the office.  
 

For those of you new to Bayswater, our 'Seasonal Share' is a time to pass on your unneeded goods and come along to find 
something useful!  It is a celebration of recycling and a time to get together.  No money changes hands, everyone finds 
something 'new' and we all enjoy a cuppa together.  Further details to follow.  

Lindsay Child /  Tumuaki / Principal 
 
 

 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Bailee Karanui (10) and Tyson St John (9) who celebrate birthdays this week.   

We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Easter Craft in the Library today 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sports Notices 
Bayswater Basketball 
On Tuesday 26th March, the Bayswater Bullets Basketball team played Sunnynook in a tight game, however 
Sunnynook took the win 27 to 12.  Well done to Maihi Swan-Ingham who was awarded player of the day. 

 

The Bayswater Bulls played Campbells Bay Maroon. The score was drawn 6 all. The team worked hard on their defence skills 
throughout the game, with player of the day going to Fatai Palu for her great plays and accurate shooting skills. 

 

Community Notices 
Guitar Lessons 
Guitar Lessons are available in Term Two 2019, at Bayswater Primary School, through Dave Gatman from Musiqhub.  If you would 
like some more information about the Guitar Lessons, please contact Dave on 021 222 1456 or dave.gatman@musiqhub.co.nz. 
 

M Sports Football Camp using Inflatable pitch at Hauraki School 
Kick off the holiday with our fun football holiday programme. It's suitable for children aged 5 to 13. The week is full of exciting 
games and tournaments. Enjoy our unique Inflatable Football pitches. Our team of highly qualified staff will ensure your kids 
have a ball! 
 

Week 1:  Monday 15th to Thursday 18th April   Week 2: Tuesday 23rd and Wednesday 24th April 
Times/Costs: 9am to 12pm  $29 per day  9am to 3pm  $49 per day 
 

To register your child go to https://enrolmy.com/msports-northshore and scroll to your school holiday programme venue. 
Queries: Contact adminnorthshore@msports.co.nz 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Part-time and Casual Positions Available 
Kelly Club Bayswater Before and After School Care are looking for some 
reliable, active, fun-loving people who are passionate about working with 
children and have fantastic communication skills to join their team caring for 
5-12 year olds. 
 
Hours on offer are between 7.00am - 8.30am and 2.30pm - 6.00pm during 
the term and 7.00am - 6.00pm during the school holidays at Bayswater 
School. 
 
Get paid while having fun with children, join an industry that is HUGELY 
rewarding and every day is different.  
 
Apply today!  
 

Email your CV and cover letter today to jeremy@kellyclub.co.nz  
 

Check us out on Facebook @KellyclubBayswater 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ahoy me’hearties! 
 

Margaret Mahy’s Pirate Adventure hits  
the stage this school holidays! 

 

Margaret Mahy’s rollicking and funny pirate adventure, which 
makes for a brilliant family outing, hits the stage for the April 
school holidays. 
 

The Man Whose Mother was a Pirate tells the story of Sam, an 
ordinary man who wears an ordinary suit and who works in an 
ordinary office. But his mother is an extraordinary mother – she’s 
a pirate and yearns to see the sea again. A wonderful and 
madcap adventure ensues as they travel to the sea, with much 
audience involvement.  
 

Auckland’s leading children’s theatre company, Tim Bray Theatre 
Company presents The Man Whose Mother was a Pirate  at the 
PumpHouse Theatre, Takapuna from Saturday 6th April to 
Sunday 28th April. 
 

Children are encouraged to dress up as their favourite character 
from the book and …. To book, phone (09) 489-8360 or online at 
www.timbray.org.nz 
 
 

Parenting Courses for Parents of all Cultures 
 

• Effective Discipline is for parents of children aged 4–11 years 
• Effective Discipline in Korean each Tues evening begins 30th April  
• Effective Discipline in English each Wed morning begins 1st May  
• Effective Discipline in Mandarin each Thurs morning begins 2nd May  
 

• Positive Discipline for under 4’s in English each Tues morning begins 7th May 
• Positive Discipline for under 4’s in Mandarin each Frid morning begins 10th May 
 

• Parenting Adolescents in English each Wed evening begins 1st May  
 

• Positive Discipline – Basic Skills in Mandarin each Mon evening begins 6th May for parents of children and teens 8–16yrs 
 

www.whanaumarama-parenting.co.nz  You can enrol online or call Elizabeth 022 341 6212 


